CANYONVILLE PLANNING COMMISSION MINUTES

REGULAR SESSION

November 14, 2018
I. Call to Order and Pledge of Allegiance:

Commissioner Emory called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. and all joined in the Pledge of Allegiance.

II.     
Roll Call:

COMMISSION PRESENT:  
Chairman Emory, Commissioners, Hill, Butler, Hopkins,  and Byrd
COMMISSION ABSENT:
Commissioner Boye and Sales
STAFF PRESENT:
Administrator/Recorder Evans
STAFF ABSENT:
 None
III.
Approval of the minutes for July 25, 2018

 
Commissioner Butler moved, and Commissioner Hopkins seconded a motion to approve the minutes for July 25, 2018 as presented.  All voted yes.  Motion passed unanimously.

IV.
Agenda Review/Additions:


None
V.
New Business:

1.  Extension of agreement with Richard Sherman to install water and sewer to property partitioned.
At the November 20, 2017 Planning Commission meeting the Commission    conditionally approved a land partition for Mr. Sherman.  The partition was for the parcel on the east side of Eagle Ridge adjacent to Tiller Trail Highway.  The existing 3.95 acres was divided in half creating two parcels.  The condition of approval was that the utilities had to be provided to parcel 2 by November 8, 2018.
Mr. Sherman has submitted the attached letter requesting a one year extension to the agreement.  He states that the utilities will be provided to parcel 2 prior to any sale of the lot.
The reason for the agreement was to ensure that Mr. Sherman would install the water and sewer to parcel 2 before it was sold.  Approving a one year extension to the agreement will still ensure that the utilities are provided prior to the sale of the land.  
Mr. Sherman submitted the following letter:

On January 22, 2018 an agreement was signed to have the work completed by November 8, 2018.  Grading of Parcel 1 was initiated in November of 2017.  But, due to excessive moisture encountered, continuation of the work was impossible.  It was then decided to wait until a building permit and the related excavation of Parcel 1 was to begin.  There were many unforeseen delays in engineering and other steps to secure necessary permits and financing to begin the project.  Extensive excavation was required and much landscaping and grading of Parcel 1 is still to be completed.  Until that work on Parcel 1 is completed the required work on Parcel 2 cannot be completed.  Due to the large amount of dirt to be moved to achieve the final grade on Parcel 1 and the need to allow a winters worth of moisture to settle and stabilize the path of the access road and the utilities to Parcel 2, we are requesting a one year extension to our agreement.  A road to and thru Parcel 2 has been roughed out, but dirt still needs to be moved to achieve the final grade.  There is no development planned on Parcel 2 at this time, and none will take place until all above mentioned work is completed.
Commissioner Hopkins moved, and Commissioner Hill seconded a motion to grant a one year extension for the work.  All voted yes.  Motion passed unanimously.
There being no other business before the Planning Commission, Chairman Emory          closed the meeting at 7:15 p.m.

SUBMITTED BY:






APPROVED BY:

_____________________________

          
 
_________________________
Janelle Evans, City Administrator



 
John Emory, Chairman 
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